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MINUTES OF BCARS CLUB MEETING 

7 AUGUST 2014
The meeting of the Bedford County Amateur Radio Society came to order at 19:45 hours in Civil Air Patrol Building at   
The Bedford County Airport, Cessna, PA.     
- In attendance:  June – KB3LSH, Lloyd – K3QNT, Harry -KC3BTH, Kevin – KC3BTC, Mike – N3SSD, Mark- KC3CMF, Kenny – WB3JEK, Jeff – KA3PNL, Steve -KA3UDR, Joe -AB3LP & Cindy -KC3BSZ.

Meeting was brought to order by Vice-President, Jeff Guyer, KA3PNL. 
MINUTES of the July meeting were read by K3QNT – Approval moved by KA3UDR, seconded by WB3JEK and approved all in favor.

TREASURER’S REPORT
Presented by KA3UDR, Treasurer:

Savings:  $798.72

Petty Cash:  $425.53

Checking:  $256.06
Total: $1,448.61   (No change from July report)   

Treasurer’s Report Approved:  Moved by WB3JEK Seconded by KC3CMF.  Approved all in favor

OLD BUSINESS: 

K3QNT presented results of the latest K3NQT Field Day. Lloyd detailed ARRL approved results which netted 1,150 bonus points and 1,452 operating points for a total of 2,602 points for Field Day Operation.

KA3UDR & KC3CMF reported that good progress is being made for BCARS tower at the CAP building.  WB3JEK and KC3CMF supervised the digging of a hole for the tower by Bryan Hall's excellent back-hoe. Finish and skillful ditch digging was performed by Dylan, KC3BTB. The tower base is now set in steel reinforcement bars and ready for concrete, which is scheduled for Tuesday, 12 August 2014. The tower will be used as the BCARS tactical station in the event of an incident and will also be used to hold the CAP HF and CHF antennas.  

A thank-you card, provided by KC3CMF's XYL was distributed among the members in attendance and signed.  KC3CMF will send the care to Bryan Hall. 
WB3JEK moved to table any repair for the CAP Kenwood  TS-430S.  KA3PNL questioned the security of the CAP facility for BCARS equipment.  KA3UDR said that a locked rack cabinet is planned for the facility.  The unit is now being stored in the radio room in the CAP building. 
KC3CMF confirmed that the BCARS annual summer picnic will be held at his QTH on Saturday, 23 August 2014. He asked that the members bring a lawn chair.
KA3UDR stated that he gave the membership data to Dylan, KC3BTB and has not heard from him on this matter.  K3QNT will follow up with Dylan.
KA3UDR & AB3LP reported on the MS-150 bike race that was held throughout Blair and Center Counties. Joe, Cindy,  Patty and Mark participated in the event on behalf of BCARS. KA3UDR & K3QNT were stationed at Richies Dairy in Martinsburg. KC3CMF and AB3LP attended the banquet at the Penn Stater on Saturday evening.  They reported it was a very nice affair.  K3QNT passed around an issue of the Bedford Gazette, which published a nice article about BCARS contribution to the MS-150 event. 
WB3JEK explained that the new net times for the Tuesday night club nets are satisfactory on both 2 meters and 10 meters. Kenny added there seemed to be additional activity as a result. The new net times are 2000 hours local for two meters and 2030 for ten meters.
There was no other Old Business
NEW BUSINESS
 K3QNT raised the issue of the Kenwood Tri-Band HT, which was loaned to KB3YVL by the club and returned in a damaged condition.  WB3JEK explained that the radio was new when loaned to Howard. It was returned to KA3UDR via  Dylan, KC3BTB. Kenny noted that the radio, worth more than $350.00 had significant damage inflicted on the unit, including a bent volume/squelch shaft and other damaged components. The wall-wart power supply was not returned with the unit.
After some discussion among the members, WB3JEK motioned that the unit should be returned to Kenwood for complete repair. Kenny will pay the bill and an invoice for reimbursement will be rendered to KB3YVL.  K3QNT added he felt loaning club equipment to needy members was satisfactory but better documentation should be provided along with a release signed by the borrower and a due date for return. This requirement could be similar to that of a library.  He added that this equipment is common property of the club and as members we have a fiduciary responsibility to protect its assets.  Kenny's motion was seconded by K3QNT and approved all in favor.  
AB3LP reported on his efforts to organize BCARS assistance to the Fall Foliage Committee by providing communications between the committee's command post and the shuttle buses. 
 In addition, BCARS will operate several Special Event stations both weekend from home QTHs and a special tent with the famous JEK/UDR portable tower near the Fort Bedford Museum along the river. K3QNT will operate a special CW station from the event along with others operation on SSB
Kevin, KC3BTC, event chairman asked that three buses be staffed by Ham Volunteers at any given time and welcomed the BCARS participation. KA3UDR passed around a sign-up sheet for participation during the festival. 
K3QNT suggested that since the club was in need of cash to fund a future repeater project, perhaps BCARS should consider selling some of its excess gear.  KA3UDR objected to the proposition, saying BCARS doesn't own that much equipment.  After some discussion the suggestion was tabled.
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned by Vice-President Guyer at 2054 hours. 
N3SSD -Mike Sakmar from Cambria County presented a fascinating demonstration of -All Star Technology- on the Blue Knob WAN repeater on 147.150 and how each registered member could configure and manipulate its operation.  Several members including, KC3CMF, KC3BSZ, WB3JEK, KA3PNL and K3QNT observed the demonstration.  Under certain conditions, the WAN repeater has the ability to communicate world-wide. 

BCARS expresses much gratitude to Mike for taking the time to  travel and visit our meeting. Mike is the SKY-WARN coordinator for Cambria County.  
Respectfully Submitted, 
Lloyd - 
Lloyd Bankson Roach – K3QNT 

BCARS -Secretary
As per the by-laws, a copy of these minutes will be placed in the club’s 2014 minute book. 


